Item No. 11-9015.10
Intersection and Corridor Improvements to Reduce Conflict Points and Enhance Safety along US-25E from MP 24.0 – 26.1 in Knox County.
Safety and Hazard Elimination
Project Background
	The purpose of this project is to implement improvements to reduce the number and severity of crashes at the intersection of US-25E and KY-3041.  In Kentucky, approximately 22% of fatal and serious injury crashes occur at intersections.  The Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) evaluated the statewide network to develop a prioritized list of intersections for site-specific opportunities to improve safety by minimizing or eliminating risks to roadway users.  The proposed project is needed because the intersection was found to be experiencing more fatal and serious injury crashes than expected.
Preferred Alternative
	The preferred alternative converts the existing intersection into a Combined Restricted Crossing U-Turn and Continuous Green T intersection.  This layout allows left turns from northbound KY-3041 onto westbound US-25E and left turns from westbound US-25E onto southbound KY-3041, but does not allow left turns to or from the north leg of the intersection.  Southbound vehicles wishing to travel east and eastbound vehicles wishing to travel north must utilize U-turn points.  The westbound through movement at the main intersection is a free-flow movement characteristic of a Continuous Green T.  Islands separating opposing traffic will prohibit left turns in and out of the gas station on US-25E.  This alternate combines several potential crash reductions from other alternates considered, and may also reduce angle and rear end collisions at the intersection.
Maintenance of Traffic and Alternate Routes
	Temporary lane closures may be needed; however, complete road closure is not anticipated for construction.  Therefore, an alternate route is not necessary.
Project Input
	The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet would like to seek input from the public about this proposal, especially from drivers who use this road regularly or from people who live in the area.  If you have any questions, concerns, or comments about this project please contact the District-11 Environmental Coordinator at the email address below.
Joshuaj.higgins@ky.gov
